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PUBLIC HEARING

Application 14-1 Andrew and MaryAnn VanBenschoten would like to do a 3-lot subdivision on County Highway 6 and VanBenschoten Road in New Kingston.  Tax map # 240-2-14.11.

AGENDA

1. Approve/amend minutes from the April 10, 2014 meeting.

2. Action on application 14-1 Andrew and MaryAnn VanBenschoten.

3. Application SP-231 Crossroads Ventures LLC would like to request a 90 days extension on their application.

4. Application BLA-260 David Sheppard combine 2 lots on 238 Bull Run Road in Margaretville.  Tax map #’s 284-1-51.22 & 284-1-56.

5. Application BLA-261 Richard & Irene Melore and Sharon S. Kitagawa would like to reconfigure their lots on Day Road in New Kingston.  Tax map #’s 199-2-21.1, 199-2-23 & 199-2-26.

6. Application BLA-262 Andrew & MaryAnn VanBenschoten would like to convey property to Susan Biegler & Sandra Mullin on County Highway 6 in New Kingston.  Tax map # 240-2-18 & 240-2-14.11.

7. Temporary Certificate of Occupancy extension request for Louis Giorgi on 420 John Tuttle Road in New Kingston.

8. Temporary Certificate of Occupancy extension request for Christine DuBois on 305 Glen Acres Road in Margaretville.

9. Anything else to come before the meeting.
The Town of Middletown Planning Board held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, May 8, 2014 at 6:30 p.m. in the Town Hall, 42339 State Highway 28, Margaretville.

Board Members present: 
Chairman--------------------------------------------------Susanna Finch
Other members-------------------------------------------John Nolan, Katherine Somelofski, Barbara Puglisi, Kate VanBenschoten, Joyce Gray and Glenna Herz
Others present:   Len Utter (alternate), Charles Kowalski (alternate), Herb Finch, Victor Fairbairn, Rob Allison, Patrick Davis and Beth Bush.
Chairman Finch called the public hearing to order at 6:30 pm.
Application 14-1 Andrew & MaryAnn VanBenschoten would like to do a 3 lot subdivision on County Hwy 6 in New Kingston.  This lot was part of the subdivision done in 2012, the applicant would now like to subdivide the remainder parcel into 3 lots, lot 1 is proposed to be 70.83 acres, lot 2 is proposed to be 23.11 acres and lot 3 is proposed to be 148.76 acres.  There was no public comment on this application.
Chairman Finch closed the public hearing and called the regular meeting to order at 6:34 pm.

Kate VanBenschoten made a motion to approve the minutes of the April 10, 2014 with the amendment to change “they” to “that” in paragraph 3 “ so that water and steam permeates” and add “minutes” to the minute approval section.  Barbara Puglisi seconded motion. Motion carried.

Action on application 14-1 Andrew & MaryAnn VanBenschoten would like to do a 3 lot subdivision on County Hwy 6 in New Kingston.  This lot was part of the subdivision done in 2012, the applicant would now like to subdivide the remainder parcel into 3 lots, lot 1 is proposed to be 70.83 acres, lot 2 is proposed to be 23.11 acres and lot 3 is proposed to be 148.76 acres.  A short form EAF was completed for this application.  John Nolan made a motion for a negative declaration.  Glenna Herz seconded motion.  Motion carried. The Delaware County Planning Board disapproved for soils testing.  Kent Manuel said the board asked about access to one of the parcels.  John Nolan made a motion to approve this application as presented. Kate VanBenschoten seconded motion. Motion carried.
Application SP-231 – Crossroads Ventures is requesting a 90 day extension on their application.  The applicants have been told by the DEC that it may be late summer before the SEQR approval is received.  Joyce Gray made a motion to approve the 90 day extension.  Kate VanBenschoten seconded motion.  Motion carried.

Application BLA-260 David Sheppard would like to combine 2 lots on Bull Run Road in Margaretville.  Kate VanBenschoten made a motion to approve this application as presented.  John Nolan seconded motion.  Motion carried.

Application BLA-261 Richard and Irene Melore and Sharon S Kitagawa would like to reconfigure their lots on Day Road in New Kingston.  The Melore’s would like to do a land swap with Ms. Kitagawa.  Ms. Kitagawa would like to receive the ROW area from the Melore’s in exchange for a portion of her land.  Glenna Herz made a motion to approve this application as presented.  Katherine Somelofski seconded motion.  Motion carried.

Application BLA-262 Andrew and Maryann VanBenschoten and Susan Biegler and Sandra Mullin on County Highway 6 in New Kingston.  Biegler and Mullin have planters and other items on the proposed DEP buyout property so the landowners would like to clean up the encroachment prior to the land purchase by DEP. Glenna Herz made a motion to approve this application as presented.  Kate VanBenschoten seconded motion. Motion carried.
Louis Giorgi would like to request a Temporary Certificate of Occupancy extension of 1 year to finish up items on his house.  Pat Davis explained to the board that it is habitable, he just has to finish a extra bathroom and some finishing items.  Kate VanBenschoten made a motion to approve a one year Temporary Certificate of Occupancy extension.  John Nolan seconded motion. Motion carried.

Christine DuBois would like to request a Temporary Certificate of Occupancy extension of 6 months to finish the side deck and stairs.  John Nolan made a motion to approve a 6 month Temporary Certificate of Occupancy extension.  Barbara Puglisi seconded motion. Motion carried.
Barbara Puglisi made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:57 p.m.  John Nolan seconded motion.  Motion carried.

